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From: 
Stuart J. Kerry (stuart.kerry@philips.com ), Chair IEEE 802.11 Working Group

To: Aaron Falk (irtf-chair@irtf.org ), IRTF Chair

CC: MOBOPTS Research Group Co-Chairs: William Arbaugh (waa@cs.umd.edu ) and Rajeev Koodli (rajeev@iprg.nokia.com ).

Title: Review of MOBOPTS draft document 

Purpose: Review of draft-ohba-mobopts-mpa-framework-00.txt
Dear Aaron,

IEEE 802.11u reviewed the following internet draft from the MOBOPTS research group: "A Framework of Media-Independent Pre-Authentication (MPA)" http://www.ietf.org/internet-drafts/draft-ohba-mobopts-mpa-framework-00.txt.

This was initially mentioned within IEEE 802.11u, as the draft specifically refers to IEEE 802.11u within section 5.1.
The following comments were produced, regarding section 5.1:
The current link layer management frame in IEEE 802.11 is not protected. IEEE 802.11w is a new Task Group setup to work on the management frame protection. It is yet to be decided which management frame would be protected by the IEEE802.11 TGw work.  Therefore, the initial paragraph about IEEE 802.11u proposed work is incorrect in this repect.  Respectfully we suggest that this reference be changed to ‘some future group within IEEE 802.11’.
For the second paragraph regarding the higher layer protocol as a preferred solution, it is not necessary a viable way. For the cases with no link layer connection, it is impossible to make use of the higher layer protocol. And the higher layer would also make use of the bandwidth. Therefore, we also respectfully suggest that these comments in the second paragraph should also be clarified.
We look forward to any future dialogue on these issues. 

We additionally invite you to send a representative to a IEEE 802.11 face-to-face meeting to discuss draft-ohba-mobopts-mpa-framework-00.txt, and this response.  The next two IEEE 802.11 and 802.21 meetings are during the weeks of September 19-23, 2005 (Garden Grove, CA, USA) and November 13-18, 2005 (Vancouver, BC, Canada). A teleconference can also be arranged.
For IETF reference, ANSI/IEEE Std. 802.11(-1999, as amended by IEEE Std. 802.11a, IEEE Std. 802.11b, IEEE Std. 802.11b-COR1, IEEE Std. 802.11d, IEEE Std. 802.11g-2003, IEEE Std. 802.11h-2003, IEEE Std. 802.11i-2004, IEEE Std. 802.11j-2004 is the current version of the IEEE 802.11 Standard.

Please contact Stuart J. Kerry, IEEE 802.11 Working Group chair, together with Stephen McCann, IEEE 802.11u Task Group chair and Dorothy Stanley, IEEE 802.11/IETF Liaison with any questions, and to discuss further IETF follow-up.

Best Regards,

Stuart J. Kerry
Contact information: 

Stuart J. Kerry

stuart.kerry@philips.com  

+1 408 474 7356

Stephen McCann

stephen.mccann@roke.co.uk
+44 1794 833341

Dorothy Stanley

dstanley@agere.com
+1 630 979 1572
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Abstract


The IRTF MOBOPTS research group internet draft-ohba-mobopts-mpa-framework-00.txt specifically refers to the activities of IEEE 802.11u.  It was decided within IEEE 802.11u to produce some comments based on these references.





This document contains a proposed IEEE 802.11 liaison developed by the IEEE 802.11u Task Group on behalf on the IEEE 802.11 Working Group.
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